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        MPUMALANGA GOLF UNION


MINUTES OF THE EXECUTIVE ZOOM MEETING HELD 
ON SATURDAY 25 JULY  2020  AT 08h30
Present :
Graeme Morrison
President

in the chair
Coenie du Preez
Vice President


Francis Themane
Senior Golf

President
Rob Pryde

Highveld Golf

President

Johann van Rensburg
Highveld Golf

Vice President

Johann Bezuidenhout
Lowveld Golf

Vice President
Edwin Compton
SAGDB


Development Manager
Robbie Haward
Highveld Golf

Delegate

Darren Plumb

Lowveld Golf

Delegate
Keith Viviers

Lowveld Secretary
Visitor
Colin Mulligan

Secretary

in attendance

The Chairman warmly welcomed all the members to this first ZOOM meeting – it has been a while since  the Executive were in contact with one and other.
APOLOGIES :
 Alida Schoeman – Jurie Grobler – Stephan Potgieter
1. 
CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES  
1.1 The minutes of the Executive meeting, held at Carolina Golf Club on 25th January 2020 which have  been circulated, was confirmed by the Executive and signed by the Chairman as a true record.  Proposed and seconded by the floor.
1.2 The Minutes of the Bosberaad held at Carolina held at Carolina on 25 January 2020 at 11h00 which has been circulated was confirmed by the Executive and signed by the Chairman as a true record. 


Proposed and seconded by floor.by the floor.
1.3 The Annual Executive Report circulated to clubs was approved by the Committee.

1.4 The Annual Audited Financial Statements circulated to clubs was approved by the committee.

2. 
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE PREVIOUS MINUTES :

Nil
3.
TOURNAMENTS AND MATCHES CONCLUDED :



3.1
With the intrusion of Covid-19 in mid March all golf tournaments, competitions, leagues and meetings were cancelled by GOLFRSA until 30 June – subsequently with the virus gathering momentum GOLFRSA extended the ban until the end of the year.
  

3.2
The Adiomart MGU Closed was played at Graceland on 23 February and the course was in mint condition The day was a very cold and windy one for the 84 players in the field but the cream always rises to the top and here young Jarryd Elliott rose to the occasion and won on a score of 144 from Ian Jacobs on 145, form player Devon Strydom was third on 147. Elliott closed with a superb round of 68 in atrocious weather conditions. Brian Naidoo No 8 Senior in the country won the Senior title in a playoff from Eddie Daniel both scoring 151 – the field all played from the yellow markers, which speaks volumes for the scoring of the over 50 players. The course played long and the no preferred lie rule of the day did not adversely affect the players. Nett of the day was won by Ou Toppie Eric du Toit on 146. Thank you to Graceland for all their help. This was the MGU’s last tournament of 2020 before Covid-19 set in.
4.
FORTHCOMING FIXTURES
4.1
All tournaments, League and competitions were cancelled by GOLFRSA. Club competitions have subsequently been re-established at club level, this from 13 July. Not being able to cross provincial boundaries without a permit has been the spanner in the works. 
5.
 SAGA MATTERS  :
Graeme Morrison reported – 
5.1
GOLFRSA, the PGA of South Africa and the Club Managers Association of South Africa then met with Sports Minister Mthethwa to discuss the opening up of golf – several meetings were held before the Minister announced in early July the opening up of golf  under severe restrictions. The meetings with the Minister in the early stages were difficult as the Officials had first to grasp what golf was all about, once this hurdle was overcome good progress was made. Golf owes GOLFRSA CEO Grant Hepburn a huge vote of thanks for his dedication in getting the game of golf opened up again. There are still issues to be decided on and they will come in time. The virus was slowly but surely spreading across the country, leading Senior golfer Gavin Light was down with the virus and there are many others. Golfers must stay within the Rules and Regulations of GolfRSA in terms of sanitizing, washing hands and staying with the social distance rules etc, each golf club in the country has appointed a compliance officer to oversee the Rules and Regulations as laid down by GolfRSA. Any person wanting to play golf but who is above the required 37.4 mark will be turned away. The Chairman set out all the requirements a golfer has to adhere to before and while he plays a game of golf. Clubs have been informed from GolfRSA via the Union’s Secretary on all these issues. A Raffle and various other options for additional funding were put in place by GolfRSA and have been successful – a GolfRSA RACE TO 2021 series of tournaments has been introduced at Union level to keep the better player in form. The GolfRSA website is continually updated to keep all golfers in the loop. Members of the MGU Executive were requested to send in their ideas on how best to introduce this series by Wednesday coming. The Chairman stressed on the issue that clubs in hosting one of these tournaments must have all the requirements needed by GolfRSA in place so as to host a safe series of tournaments, clubs in this respect were liable to lose their Licences if they did not conform. Open days may be played at club level but will carry no ranking points and clubs had to conform to the Covid-19 requirements laid down by GolfRSA. 
5.2
With the AGM of SAGA not held the current Office Bearers will hold office until the next AGM. 
6.
CORRESPONDENCE 
Correspondence on the virus being responsible for the ban and the struggle to have the game opened up again was an exercise on its own. Clubs and the Union’s received on a daily basis volumes of paperwork which exhausted most in the reading thereof. At most clubs in the country the sale of cigarettes and liquor contributes 60% of their annual budgets.

7.
SPONSORSHIP :

No movement in this area.
8. 
FINANCE 

The Secretary circulated the MGU Audited Statements as at 31 May 2020 at the end of June which reflects a record surplus of R422,628 a result we owe to Covid-19. By not sending a Country Districts team and also a senior Team to the respective IPT’s saved the Union R300,000 on their own. Total Income at year end was R1,723,334 which is R339,942 up on last year, total expenditure was on a par with last year. Tournament income rose by R50,949 thanks to the MGU Charity Cup and expenditure was R26,825 more than last year due to the Charity Cup. Uniforms were R41,508 less than last year. The Union should reduce affiliation fees as in the coming year we will not have IPT, Mid Am or the Junior IPT’s. The motor vehicle is just over the halfway stage of its payments and the clock has 24600 kms logged, total annual running cost was R16112 - balance as at 15 June is R81760 and it is a good idea to pay the vehicle off at this time. The Executive approved and left the matter in the hands of the Secretary. Clubs that asked for an extension on the payment of their affiliation fees beyond normal time have mostly adhered to their extension payments. A total of R577,896.07 is still owing to the Union by clubs.  
9.
REPORTS :

9.1
WOMENS GOLF :

Alida Schoeman

a.  Outstanding levies

· All outstanding levies for Woman’s GolfRSA has been paid. 

· Most of the clubs have paid over portions or full payments to MPU Woman’s Golf. 

· We have arrangements in place with the clubs to pay in full by November 2020.

b. IPT cancelled like all other IPT’s for the year.

c. We have received a sponsor for R120 000 from RHW Transport for the 72 Hole for 2020.  It was transferred to the IPT as the tournament did not take place.  And once again it is being transferred to 72 Holer in 2021. 

d. We are planning training camps for the last Quarter of 2020, should Covid allow it. 

e. Woman’s Golf MPU would have hosted the 72 hole for 2021, but due to Covid it is rolled over to 2022.  We are already in the process of obtaining sponsors for the Tournament.  We are looking at hosting it at Highland Gate.  

             9.2        HIGHVELD  :
Rob  Pryde


Highveld Golf hosted their first zoom meeting in mid July and will now have a look at Google Meet and also Microsoft Teams – this thanks to Vaatjie for setting up the conference. The meeting was well attended though on the noisy side. Highveld thanks Grant Hepburn for the sterling job he and his team have done to get golf reopened again. The Association will be looking at playing the Mid Am and Scratch leagues shortly and with permission from the MGU would like to kick off with the MGU Charity Cup asap. Very few clubs have supported the Health doc app but several have approached the Relief Funds for Caddies and also for the clubs as all are under severe strain. The NCCC are the stumbling block by their ban on alcohol and cigarettes which to a large extent keep the golf clubs alive. We are just thankful that we can now play the game again. Highveld have 3173 male golfers which is 205 down on last year – those clubs that have outstanding affiliation fees still to pay have so far played the game, clubs were given 3 months to pay off their debt. The Ou Toppies have requested Highveld to get their league going again as they have time on their hands and with nothing else to do would rather play golf. 

9.3
LOWVELD :
Johann Bezuidenhout


Thanks were expressed to the Lowveld Golf Executive who continue to work in the interest of golf, and also for the survival of the game. There has never before been more testing times than the past 6 months and if it was not for the people on board  at LGA a number of clubs would have by now closed its doors. The LGU team provides club managers and club captains with a lot of helpful information and stand in the position of faithfully not  believing that the game of golf is a sinking ship, but rather a beacon in very dark times. Sadly Drakenzight Golf Club is lost to LGA as an affiliated club even though the LGA tried unsuccessfully to convince them otherwise. There will always be casualties, but the LGA will endeavor to limit these to a minimum.



The question is how to survive, at the majority of the LGA clubs there exists severe financial constraints, the loss of income from bar sales, the closed kitchens and the golf course closure itself for a 11 week period drained the clubs of surplus revenue. Golf courses exist in principle as a sports facility that brings families together, as there is always something to do for everyone. Alcohol sales at most clubs contributes the majority towards the profit of the clubs and without this facility it will create job losses and sadly also closures. Clubs need to support each other but must have the necessary tools to provide the support. The LGA clubs are in danger of not being able to continue for much longer unless the necessary tools are at hand. Job losses are on the cards and clubs will be forced to up their prices to survive which in itself is dangerous. Individuals at clubs are doing a great job and the LGA wishes its clubs the best of luck in the year ahead.  
9.4
DEVELOPMENT :
 
Edwin Compton
Golf Development in Mpumalanga went from strength to strength in the past year. Not only did  our SAGDB Program deliver its first Mpumalanga Junior Golf A Division winner through Thami Ngobeni at the Middelburg Junior Open, but SAGDB entries in some Mpumalanga Junior Tournaments grew to just over 20 players. The SAGDB identified numerous U13 players that show talent. These players will form part of a “U13 Junior Squad” that will be given the opportunity to play tournaments in order to ready them for future success.
Success Stories 


Lucia Mhlabane came tied 6th in the GolfRSA Nomads Girls Championships held at Orkney in July 2019. 
Thami Ngobeni won the Middelburg Junior Open with scores of 72-75 on 26 January 2020.
Lucia Mhlabane and Thabo Dube played the Nomads SA U15 Championships at Mbombela GC in  January 2020. Thabo came T33 with scores of 85-82-82 and Lucia Mhlabane came 1st in the Girls Section with scores of 91-85-92. 
Lucia Mhlabane was selected to be in the 2020 WGSA Talent Identification SQUAD. She will attend National Training Camps and Tournaments.
The SAGDB also supported many of the players’ families in our program who were impacted by COVID 19 through the distribution of food supplies and vouchers thanks to the GolfRSA Help Fund.
9.5 
MPUMALANGA JUNIOR and SCHOOLS GOLF: 
Jurie Grobler
  

During AGM 16 February 2020 a new format was voted in at the AGM of Mpumalanga Junior Golf Foundation.
Current format of tournaments from approximately 10 (Ten) 36 hole tournaments changed to a minimum of 14 (fourteen) 18 hole tournaments, with an even split in Lowveld and Highveld throughout the year, with only 2 (two) 36 hole tournaments per year – One in the Lowveld and one in the Highveld. 

Compulsory to play at least two tournaments in the Highveld by Lowveld club based players and at least 2 tournaments in the Lowveld by Highveld club based players and with a further caveat to play at least one of the two 36 holes of the 2 available OPEN 36 holes tournaments in the Highveld & Lowveld with minumum of 50% participitation in total tournaments for players that wish to make themselves available for selection to the under 19 IPT team. 

The Road to Highland Gate came to life with the initiative to motivate players to play as many as possible tournaments throughout the Highveld and Lowveld to qualify for the top 20 player play offs at Highland Gate in October 2020, hosted by Highland Gate Golf Estate who would have sponsored the day with no costs to the players and including golf carts for players. It created a lot of excitement amongst the players.

Three tournaments were held prior to lockdown, Middelburg Junior Open (winner Thami Ngobeni +3 score(36 holes)), Walker Park Junior Open (winner Derick Human -1 score(18 holes)) and Witbank Junior Open (winner Christo Willemse -2 score(18 holes)). The number of players averaged over the 3 tournaments to 65 for players with handicaps and not taking into consideration the numbers of division D and E.

Junior Golf is healthy and there are many positive signs with a healthy collective push with the new Committee to get Mpumalanga Junior Golf on the map again.

9.6 
SENIOR AMATEUR GOLF :  Francis Themane
There is nothing of a serious note to report from the Seniors section except for the following :

When the Covid-19 attacked, the Seniors team were ready to play the IPT at Erinvale.

All uniforms were already ordered and paid  for - flights tickets were paid for.

Practice money was already paid to the club. 

This was the strongest team MGU had ever assembled which included the evergreen veterans, Eddie Daniel and Jan Jacobs.
The MGU seniors Open scheduled for Middelburg in August has been cancelled because of the Covid 19 pandemic. As the person in charge of the uniforms and the players kit Mr. Themane mentioned that there were 2 Mid Am golf bags missing while the was one from the IPT – The Team Managers must make an effort to trace these bags and return them to the Secretary asap. Should the bags not be returned in the near future the players concerned will receive an account for their replacement. The Chairman was thanked for a good job in his assistance to GolfRSA covering the Covid-19 issues relating to golf.  
9.7 
DISCIPLINARY REPORT :


Nothing to report

10.
GENERAL :  

10.1
The Northern Presidents Golf Day has been cancelled and will resume in 2021 with Mpumalanga hosting the day.

10.2
 The Executive approved the request from Highveld to play their Scratch and Mid Am Leagues.
10.3
The Chairman requested the Secretary and Sakkie de Lange to remind those clubs who are behind in the payment of affiliation fees to stick to their agreements with the Union. 
NEXT ZOOM MEETING  -  
SATURDAY  19 SEPTEMBER  2020  AT  08h30    





Graeme Morrison

President

Please post these minutes on the club notice board for the members to read once the Club Committee has discussed them.----    Visit a very active MGU website at :  www.mgu.co.za   
